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IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR ALL CENTREPORT LANDS
BUSINESS OWNERS, TENANTS AND RESIDENTS

July 27, 2021

With the growth we are experiencing in the CentrePort area, the Rural Municipality of
Rosser has received many questions and concerns regarding addressing and receipt of
mail, especially to new businesses in the area. This includes Courier deliveries and the
confusion of a Winnipeg postal code being utilized for mailing purposes within the
Municipality of Rosser.

The Municipality has been working closely with Canada Post to create a new postal
code for the Rosser area within the boundaries of the perimeter highway that contain
CentrePort Lands. Note that this project will utilize community mailboxes currently in
place plus the installation of new community mailboxes, in some locations.

While the project is in the early stages, please note that Canada Post will be sending
out two letters, in the near future. The first letter will be sent 60 days in advance of the
implementation to customers and will explain that changes to your mailing address is
coming. The second letter will be sent 30 days prior to implementation and provide
more specific information such as where to register and pick up keys for the community
mailboxes. The municipality is also providing notice at this time to assist businesses in
future planning, in relation to minimizing the ordering of printed matter that may contain
your current mailing address, that will be subject to change.

Thank you in advance for your co-operation with this process and if you have any
questions, please feel free to contact the RM of Rosser Municipal Office directly at
(204) 467-5711.



